
Not just yet..
Okay you may ask, where is/are the camp post(s)?  Well, in
short, I haven’t written it/them yet.  As you can tell from
the last sentence I don’t know how many of them there will
be.  Work was quite busy over the last week and I really had
little time for myself when I returned home, usually around 7-
ish with photos to go through and upload.  Aside from that my
mother had an episode a little over a week ago that left her
with a slightly fractured ankle and so I have been doing some
extra work helping with that.  Her ankle will be healing for
about eight weeks (one down, seven to go…)

So how about some “small world” news?  Not about me, but about
one of our church’s pastors?  Both of the main pastors at my
church are from Canada, though now have citizenship here. 
What do most boys growing up in Canada do?  Hint- it’s not
baseball, the past-time of this country.  Even I participated
in that for a couple of years- one tee-ball when I was very
young, and one as a very poor player in intermediate league
because my best friend at the time played it.  Interesting
story there- he was on the best team in the league, I was on
the worst.  What do you think happened when we played each
other?  A classic case of overconfidence of course, so we
won.  The only game we won if I remember correctly.  Oh,
well.   My  interest  was  never  really  there  so  I  didn’t
practice, got stuck in right field, and the only ball I ever
hit was an easily caught pop-up.

But this isn’t supposed to be about me.  I am sure you have
figured out by now that what most Canadian boys do growing up
is play hockey.  You know all professional athletes start
somewhere, and the story of a hockey superstar intersected
with the story of one of our pastors on a team together as
kids.  The reason for him bringing it up in his message was
about teamwork, the body of Christ working together in their
separate roles defined by spiritual gifts.  The story was how
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he tried and failed to score a goal on his own when a teammate
was wide open to pass to.  Wayne even came up to him afterward
and asked why our not-yet-pastor didn’t pass the puck to him. 
Oh, did I just give away the superstar?  Even though I only
gave his first name, I do believe that will be sufficient as
all of you of course mentally added his surname.  Being a very
gifted player even at a young age, you know he would have
scored that goal too.  But anyway, just as not all hockey
players are goalies or forwards, just as not all baseball
players are pitchers, we in Christ are not all teachers, not
all pastors, not all bearing higher-profile gifts.  God has
given us different gifts and we are, as I already mentioned,
to use them together whether our gifts are onstage, backstage,
outside, or wherever.

So… how has your week been?  Camp post(s) still coming soon.


